TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

OCTOBER 11, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Scott, Walworth, Tomlinson, Thompson, Goossen, King and Spencer

Absent:  None

Others:  Briggs, Grobbel

Audience:  5
1.    Meeting convened at 7:37 PM.

2. Consideration of Agenda:  Based upon a recommendation from the Township’s attorney, Bryan Graham, Item 6 Public Hearing A-Ga-Ming is cancelled because the procedure used by the Zoning Administrator to have a hearing did not comply with the requirements of the Zoning Ordinance.  Motion by Walworth to approve Agenda with correction was seconded and passed 7-0.
3. Correspondence, etc.  From Scott: Tonight is Jessica Thompson’s last meeting.  She is the most experienced member of this body and she will be missed.  Thank you very much for your service!

4. Motion by Walworth to approve Minutes of September 13, 2011 as prepared was seconded and passed 7-0.
5. Concerns of the Public:  Diana Hein, township resident, thought there was a Public Hearing tonight regarding a proposal received from A-Ga-Ming to rezone some current PRD property to PUD property.  She stated that she was personally in favor of changing the zoning to PUD.  Based on the numbers of people who come to this area because of A-Ga-Ming, Diana encouraged the Planning Commissioners to think about allowing the change.

George Cicinelli, Township resident, asked about some of the activities at the tent.  Was it legal?  The reply from Scott was no, but it was not the Planning Commission’s responsibility for enforcement.  Cicinelli continued by asking why they need permission for rezoning if they don’t need permission for the tent?  He doesn’t understand why the PC doesn’t do anything.  He is against the rezoning.
Spencer explained the Township Board hired a Zoning Administrator, and enforcement of the Township Ordinances is one of his responsibilities.  The Board members, as a group, are responsible for enforcement of the ordinances they approve.  But they hired the Zoning Administrator and assigned that responsibility to him.  Scott continued by explaining that the issue with the tent is not about the noise.  It has to do with the fact that they are in violation of the Zoning Ordinance.  The Board is aware, there was a law suit filed.  A-Ga-Ming filed a civil action to stay the ZBA decision but both parties agreed to withdraw the suit last December.  It was the understanding that they were going to comply with the Zoning Ordinance.  That hasn’t happened and nothing has been done about it.  Spencer asked Briggs why he had not enforced the issue.  Briggs thought it was still under litigation.  He stated that in the past the Board decided not to enforce the ZBA ruling because they didn’t want to put A-Ga-Ming out of business.  Scott replied that no one wants to put A-Ga-Ming out of business.  Tomlinson added that in his experience the Board had made no such decision.  Spencer added the Board had made no such decision during his years as supervisor.  Briggs ended by stating if it is the Board’s will, he will do it.
There was a question about current golf outing dinners.  Scott replied the current Site Plan allows a tent for golf activities behind the current Pro Shop.   It’s ok.
Mr. Martel brought up the issue of grandfathered rights to host weddings and receptions.  Scott reminded him that AGM’s attorney, Greg Guggemos stipulated the they had no such grandfathered rights during the Sept 2008 ZBA hearing about the matter.
Walworth suggested the members of the PC be provided with a summary memo of what has actually transpired regarding the A-Ga-Ming land use issue.
6. Removed from Agenda.
7. Village Zoning:  The PC decided they would like to do their tour of the two village zones on Tuesday, October 25th at 10 AM.  Jim King will provide a bus to accommodate the group.  They will be looking at current uses in the zone, boundaries, etc. but should also be thinking of their vision for the Village 20 years from now.

8. Zoning Ordinance Definitions:  Because of the importance and time needed to address definitions, and because of pending issues before the Commission, Scott would like to recommend a sub committee for the work.  It was decided the committee would be Scott, Walworth and Spencer, along with Grobbel.  The PC would welcome any others who wish to participate.  Grobbel was good with the suggestion too and will send out some potential dates they could meet.
9. Concerns of the Public:  There were none.
10. Concerns of the Commission:  1. Walworth asked about the updated version of the Zoning Ordinance which was supposed to be available tonight.  Scott replied that the PC needed to decide where ZBA interpretations should fall in the ordinance.  Currently they are listed at the end.  Should they be marked with an * throughout?  After discussion, it was decided to leave them at the end.  Windiate will print out new copies for the Commission tomorrow for pick up at their convenience.  2.  Spencer voiced his concerns about some incorrect information regarding tonight’s Public Hearing, such as dates and Version numbers in the packet and on the website.  He asked Mr. Briggs to be careful about catching those types of details.
11. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:03 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

